

ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP CUỐI HK2-K11

PHẦN TRẮC NGHIỆM

I. LANGUAGE

Phần 1: Phát âm

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from that of the other three in pronunciation

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>c</u> ampus | B. <u>a</u> nger | C. <u>c</u> anyon | D. <u>d</u> rama |
| 2. A. <u>a</u> nimation | B. <u>a</u> broad | C. <u>a</u> llowed | D. <u>a</u> dvisor |
| 3. A. <u>c</u> ontrol | B. <u>c</u> ongestion | C. <u>e</u> fficient | D. <u>c</u> ommuter |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> ontrol | B. <u>d</u> iscover | C. <u>d</u> ecide | D. <u>c</u> ommuter |

Phần 2: Trọng âm

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress.

- | | | | |
|------------------|--------------|---------------|---------------|
| 5. A. system | B. journey | C. office | D. machine |
| 6. A. budgeting | B. marketing | C. engineer | D. grocery |
| 7. A. install | B. hybrid | C. abroad | D. design |
| 8. A. assignment | B. marketing | C. importance | D. extinction |

Phần 3: Ngữ pháp và Từ vựng

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

9. David, don't forget to _____ your phone before going to school.
A. install B. charge C. use D. control
10. We must _____ natural forests because they play a crucial role in maintaining biodiversity.
A. reserve B. preserve C. observe D. deserve

22. According to the smart school rules, students _____ bring their smartphones to school except for their online classes.

- A. mustn't B. must C. can D. do not have to

23. Alex, remember to _____ your tablet. You need to have a full battery for your presentation tomorrow.

- A. install B. charge C. use D. control

24. Our entire world is made up of different _____ where living things and the environment depend on each other to survive.

- A. ecosystems B. habit C. poisons D. glaciers

25. In recent years, fishermen have used upgraded nets, causing tremendous damage _____ the coral reefs.

- A. for B. on C. with D. to

26. Keeping in touch with other people on _____ is popular nowadays.

- A. university courses B. animation programs
C. e-learning platforms D. social media

27. The teacher thanked the student for _____ the homework on time.

- A. having completed B. complet C. completed D. to complet

28. As a Technology Club member, you _____ share your membership card with anyone else.

- A. must B. can't C. have to D. has to

29. *Marco*: Did you know that _____ the universities have sent their students to study abroad?

Zoe: That sounds great! I would like to go to either of them.

- A. neither B. neither of C. both of D. either of

30. *Maria*: I can't make a choice between studying economics and design, what do you think?

Jessica: I'm interested in both of them. But you are better at math, so you should study economics.

Maria: OK. I think I'll study economics.

Jessica: _____!

A. Never mind. It's my pleasure

B. I'm happy I could help

C. Well, it's too bad

D. Oh, I don't think it's a smart choice

31. Robots and drones _____ by smartphones.

A. will be controlled

B. will controlled be

C. are controlled to

D. won't be control

II. READING

Read part of a letter from a student to a teacher and answer the questions. (Câu hỏi được lấy từ các đề đã có nhưng bối cảnh thay đổi nhẹ.)

Read part of an email from Justin to a friend, Wayne and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Hi Wayne,

How are you? I'm fine, apart from having too much school work! We're looking at cities of the future at the moment, and I have to give a presentation tomorrow with ideas about how cities can deal with their present problems. I read a (32)_____ the other day that 70% of people will live in a city by 2050, so we've got to make them pleasant places to live. We can't all go back to living on farms in the countryside.

I've got a few ideas. For example, cities will have to stop using (33)_____ fuels completely and switch to solar power, wind power, or some other eco-friendly form of energy. Secondly, I think they will have to use drones to (34)_____ things, because trucks should not be allowed in city centers.

Thirdly, in my city and many others, there is a big problem with congestion, so city councils will (35)_____ have to do something about private cars, maybe even ban them completely from the center. I think it's likely that private vehicles like cars will be self-driving, don't you? I don't really know what else to write about. Have you got any ideas? For example, will we have flying taxis? Where will everybody live? Will robots be everywhere?

Write me with your thoughts ... but you have to (36)_____ something tonight or it will be too late!

Justin

- | | | | |
|-------------------|--------------|------------|---------------|
| 32: A. prediction | B. idea | C. thought | D. belief |
| 33: A. reliable | B. renewable | C. fossil | D. affordable |
| 34: A. control | B. deliver | C. limit | D. reduce |
| 35: A. always | B. sometimes | C. only | D. definitely |
| 36: A. be sent | B. sending | C. send | D. sent |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

In the future, cities will need to make sustainable development the most important thing. In other words, cities must grow in a good way and not damage the environment. People who manage cities in the future will have to consider a large number of things, including transportation, energy use, green spaces, and housing. All of **these** will need to be improved to make future cities pleasant places to live.

Smart systems will run successful future cities, including self-driving vehicles powered by eco-friendly fuels, such as electricity produced by solar panels or wind power. Transportation by car within the city will actually be faster than now, because there will be less congestion. A lot more people will commute to and from work on subway systems and in buses with their own lanes. Most trucks will disappear from city streets because delivery of goods will be by drone.

Successful future cities will have a lot more green spaces than today, which will improve air quality and reduce, to some extent, the worst effects of climate change. Research has shown that green spaces improve mental health as well as physical health, so the people who live in these cities will generally be happier than today. Although it will be expensive, new parks must be built. In addition, green spaces will also be put on top of buildings, private and public, and trees will be planted alongside all streets.

Future cities must provide enough affordable housing inside the cities themselves, not on the outskirts. This should be achieved by building higher and higher, or deep into the ground, or by converting old factories. It should not be achieved by allowing future cities to spread in all directions, converting farmland and open spaces into housing.

37: What does these mean in the first paragraph?

- A. All future cities
- B. Pleasant cities to live in
- C. The four items in the previous sentence
- D. More items than the four in the previous sentence

38: According to the writer, congestion will be reduced in successful future cities because of ____

- A. self-driving cars, buses, and trucks _
- B. faster transport within the city
- C. fewer commuters in the morning and evening
- D. fewer vehicles on the streets

39: What would be a good heading for the third paragraph?

- A. The benefits of green spaces
- B. How gardens reduce pollution
- C. Green spaces and climate change
- D. The cost of going green

40: Which of the following does the writer NOT recommend for affordable housing?

- A. Skyscrapers
- B. Underground housing
- C. Development around a city
- D. Apartments in factory buildings

41: What would be a good title for this text?

- A. Successful cities of the future
- B. Sustainable cities: Can we build them?
- C. Successes and failures in modern cities
- D. The problems of city life

Phần 4: Phát hiện lỗi sai

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction.

Question 42: As a smart school rule, students don't have to use their tablets in class.

- A. As
- B. rule
- C. don't have to
- D. in class

Question 43: Which one would you like to study: economic or software engineering?

- A. Which
- B. would
- C. to study
- D. economic

Question 44: One of the school rules says that students mustn't wear their uniforms to school.

- A. rules
- B. mustn't
- C. their
- D. to

Question 45: The new machine is more efficiently than the old one, saving both time and energy.

- A. machine
- B. efficiently
- C. saving
- D. energy

PHẦN TỰ LUẬN (1 điểm)

I. WORD FORMATION (4 câu)

46. John joined a stress _____ program to help him manage his emotions better.
(MANAGE)

47. It's essential to analyze the data _____ before making a decision. (PRECISE)

II. WRITING (6 câu)

Rewrite the following sentences using the given word(s).

48. Using smartphones in the library is not allowed. (MUSTN'T)

49. Both biology and chemistry are my favorite subjects. (BOTH)

50. More people could work remotely due to advancements in technology. (POSSIBLY)